
State of City’s Infrastructure 

A recent survey of the condition of Carson’s streets has revealed that $8 
million in annual investments will be need in the next decade to maintain 
streets in their current condition, including the overweight corridor.  The 
survey revealed that over $6 million in annual investment will be needed to 
improve Carson’s truck routes and truck impacted streets alone.  The 
pavement management engineers recommend that Carson invest $9 million 
annually to begin to improve our street conditions. The City has identified only 
$3.8 million in annual street repair funds and the streets will continue to 
deteriorate without major investments during the next decade. 

The pavement engineer’s estimates Carson’s pavement condition to be 72 
and will deteriorate to 51 by 2023, without significant new investment from the 
City.   

Survey of the Pavement Condition of Carson’s Streets 

January 2017 

   

The City also surveyed lifted, cracked and damaged sidewalks.  This survey 
revealed over $11 million in critical repairs that are unfunded.  The City staff 
has been working with an industry group to identify additional opportunities for 
grants at the State level.  Funding may be available in the State’s Trade 
Corridor Enhancement Account and the Local Partnership Program.  
However, these efforts are in their early stages and many grants require local 
matching funds.  The City has been working on alternative funding sources to 
assist the City to improve street conditions and capacity, including the use of 
Community Facilities Districts (CFD) and Development Impact Fees (DIF). 
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